
Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

3 p.m.



Friday April 20, 2012
Unit 3078


Aspen Grove
Conference call access:
855-212-0212      Meeting ID 890-613-628
Directors present Bill Hoffman, Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton
Director excused absent:
Jim Steeb

The meeting was called to order at 3:02 pm by President Thornton. 

Minutes of the January 20, 2012 Board of Directors meeting were approved. 

The Board reviewed the March 2012 Financial Statements. It was noted on the balance sheet that the operating account had a balance of over $99,000 while the reserve account had a balance of over $65,000. Assessments receivable for the period were over $10,900 while prepaid assessments were over $25,400. On the year to date income and expense statement revenues exceeded expenses by over $557,200 due to revenue from an emergency assessment being collected but not spent at this time. Operating expense items noted over budget after five months of the current fiscal year were accounting services, legal, and building maintenance-general. Operating expenses noted under budget for the period were snow removal lots and paths. Replacement fund expenses for noted over budget were concrete pier replacement, tower building replacements, asphalt pathway rebuilding, roof replacement, water heater replacement, and flashing kickers. Replacement expenses noted under budget were income taxes. 
No collection actions were authorized on delinquent accounts. 

Mr. Miller gave an update on the state of emergency assessment payments. As of this time four owners have not paid. Two other owners are sending in the full payment in the next week. The remaining 174 owners have either paid in full or signed up for the ACH (Automatic Clearing House) payment program to have monthly payments of $58.50 transferred from their bank to Plumas Bank on the 15th of each month for seven years (84 payments).
Mr. Thornton reported on the status of the Plumas Bank loan. Earlier in the afternoon he and Mrs. Reagor signed loan papers at the bank for a $220,000 loan at 5.9% for a term of seven years.  The money will be transferred into the Association’s account by April 23rd. After discussion regarding compliance issues for the loan it was moved, seconded, and passed to remove Director Steeb as Secretary of the Association and appoint Mrs. Reagor Secretary/Treasurer effective immediately. 
A proposal from Browning Reserve Group to prepare a 30 year full reserve study at a cost of $6,600 was reviewed. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the proposal. 

The following grounds and building maintenance items were addressed:
1.  Snow removal services for the winter of 2011/2012 were considered good. The light winter resulted in snow removal expenses of $46,200. This was under the budgeted amount by over $81,000. A four year average of snow removal expenses will be used to set snow removal amounts for the 2012/2013 budget. 
2. Mr. Miller reported that the last chimney sweep service had only inspected and swept (if needed) 79 flues. The remaining 101 flues required inspection. Proposals from A Better Clean, Alpine Stove, and Maranatha Chimney Sweep were reviewed. A Better Clean proposed inspecting flues at $15 and sweeping (if needed after inspection) at $35 per unit. It was requested that Mr. Miller obtain a more definitive job description from the vendor. Their bid and services will be addressed by the board at the next meeting.

3. The association still needs the last third of directed defensible space work done on the trees and brush in the interior areas of the property to comply with Public Resources Code 4291 and NCSD Ordinance 26-09. Mr. Miller is working with Northstar Forester Joe Baron on compliance. It is anticipated that it will be a light year for work. Labor is to be done by the crew of Lynell Borbon with a chipper provided by the NCSD.

4. Mr. Miller provided a July 2011 bid proposal from Sierra Paint & Chemical in the amount of $20,430 for siding staining work on selected siding areas on buildings in the middle portion of the property. It was requested that the area be re-inspected this summer for an adjustment to the bid in the vent that more areas on the buildings require treatment.  

The following Design Review Committee item was addressed:
1. The DRC reviewed a request from the owner of unit 3028 to replace the living     room and bedroom sliding glass doors with Loewen sliding glass doors similar to those in Gold Bend. It was requested that the owner submit pictures of the sliding glass doors in Aspen Grove and Gold Bend for the DRC to review prior to a decision being rendered.

Mr. Miller reported on owner enrollment in the email program. Currently 128 of the 180 owners (71%) are receiving email correspondence from the Association.

Status of an improvement survey to be sent to owners was reported. Mr. Hoffman is putting together a survey for ranking priorities. Landscaping, monument and unit signage, and walkway re grading/re paving will be presented in the survey along with other items for owners to rank in terms of importance for future upgrades to the property. 

Mr. Miller reported on replacement item replacement for this summer and fall. No large replacement projects are scheduled this year. 
The following member comments were made in the Open Forum:

1.  An owner expressed concerns over the cost of the lawsuit and questioned the Association’s financial reporting of it. It was explained that the Association’s accountant reported the legal expenses each year in the audit. Mr. Miller will follow up with the owner and provide legal expenses from the past few years. 
2. An owner commented on the leaking retention pond water flow through the association. It was explained that the crawl spaces of three units had sump pumps installed and the discharge was being measured weekly.    

3. An owner asked when the Association was expected to be in court and how the last attorneys were selected. It was answered that the trial was set to begin on May 14th and last approximately three weeks. The first phase is for injunctive relief to stop the flow of water and move the pond. The second phase of the trial will be for damages caused by the leaking pond. 

The next Board of Directors meeting was set for 3:00 p.m. Friday June 15th at unit 3078. A conference call line will be available for owners to attend telephonically. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:42 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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